September 30, 2013

## TO THE CAMPUS COMMUNITY

Dear Colleagues:

I am pleased to share with you the attached letter from our new UC President, Janet Napolitano.

We look forward to her leadership and strong advocacy on behalf of UC's students, faculty, staff, and the entire community.

President Napolitano has emphasized that her first priority is to "listen and learn." We eagerly anticipate the opportunity to introduce her to our extraordinary UC Santa Barbara community, and to engage in an ongoing dialogue with her about the issues and vision that are important to all of us.

Sincerely,

Henry T. Yang Chancellor BERKELEY • DAVIS • IRVINE • LOS ANGELES • MERCED • RIVERSIDE • SAN DIEGO • SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA • SANTA CRUZ

1111 Franklin Street Oakland, California 94607-5200 Phone: (510) 987-9074 Fax:(510) 987-9086 http://www.ucop.edu

September 30, 2013

## UC COMMUNITY OF LEARNING

## Dear Friends:

It is a privilege and an honor to write to you today, my first day as the twentieth President of the University of California. I am both excited and humbled by the challenges and opportunities that lie ahead. I look forward to working with you.

I bring many things with me to California, beginning with an unshakeable belief in the transformative power of education. I also bring a deep appreciation for the greatness of this university, and for what that has meant, and will mean, for the past, present, and future of the state, the nation, and the world.

It is my intent, beginning today, to serve as the strongest advocate possible for the University of California, ready to stand up at every opportunity on its behalf, in any venue that will have me. Together, let us strive not only to maintain UC's position as the world's premier public university, but also to push the University forward to ever new heights. The University of California, and California itself, expect and deserve nothing less from all of us.

Very truly yours,

Janet Napolitano

President